
 
 
February 25, 2025                                                   Sent via E-Mail: doug.fordco@pc.ola.org 
 
The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Premier’s Office, Room 281 
Legislative Building, Queen’s Part 
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 
 

RE:  For Reimbursement, by the province of Ontario, of all expenses incurred by the 
Town of Caledon related to the dissolution of the Region of Peel 

 

Dear Premier Ford, 
 
I am writing to advise that at the Town Council meeting held on February 25, 2025, Council 
adopted a resolution regarding the protection of agricultural lands and sustainable excess soil 
management practices in Ontario. 
 
The resolution reads as follows: 

Whereas the Town of Caledon was not consulted prior to the Province of Ontario enacting the 
Hazel McCallion Act in May 2023 to dissolve the Region of Peel  

Whereas the Town of Caledon needed to allocate $750, 000 from its Tax Funded Operating 
Contingency Reserve in 2024 for expenses associated with dissolution of the Region of Peel  

Whereas the Town of Caledon deemed it advisable to allocate $1,317,000 in its 2025 budget 
from the Tax Funded Operating Contingency Reserve to deal with the anticipated costs 
associated with the downloading of services to the Town of Caledon from the Region of Peel  

Therefore, be it resolved, that the Town of Caledon formally requests that the Province of 
Ontario reimburse the Town of Caledon for all expenses incurred and associated with the 
dissolution of the Region of Peel  

Further, that a copy of this motion be sent to Brampton Council, Mississauga Council and Peel 
Regional Council  

Further, that a copy of this motion be sent to the Office of the Premier of Ontario, the Minister of 
Housing and Municipal Affairs and the Member of Provincial Parliament for Dufferin-Caledon 
upon the resumption of the legislature after the election. 

 

 

 

 



 
 
February 25, 2025                                                   Sent via E-Mail: doug.fordco@pc.ola.org 
 
 

For more information regarding this matter, please contact Catherine Monast, Chief of Staff, 
directly by email at Catherine.monast@caledon.ca  or by phone at 905.584.2272 ext. 4539.  

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Annette Groves 
Mayor  
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Cc:  paul.calandra@pc.ola.org ; sylvia.jones@pc.ola.org ; cityclerksoffice@brampton.ca ; 
mayor@mississauga.ca ; stephen.dasko@mississauga.ca ; alvin.tedjo@mississauga.ca ; 
chris.fonseca@mississauga.ca ; john.kovac@mississauga.ca ; natalie.hart@mississauga.ca ; 
joe.horneck@mississauga.ca ; dipika.damerla@mississauga.ca ; 
matt.mahoney@mississauga.ca ; martin.reid@mississauga.ca ; 
sue.mcfadden@mississauga.ca ; brad.butt@mississauga.ca ; info@peelregion.ca  

 

 


